
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– January 2, 2023 
 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield, Margo Connors  

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:   None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board has scheduled the 2023 Budget Hearing for February 6, 2023 at 6:00pm at the Crapo 

Building. 

 

The board would like Mr. Naboicheck to come in to meet and share any additional questions in 

regard to his interest in hosting a tower.  The board will have Road Agent Glover and Town 

Engineer Red McCarthy look at the South Road location for a driveway to access a potential 

tower location. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that a full audit may be necessary in 2024 depending on the amount of 

federal funds received in a calendar year.  Jennifer will talk with COHOS Advisors to get the 

parameters and look at what the budget figure would be. 

 

MR. ELLMS received a question from the Von Karls regarding the downed trees on their 

property and clean up of same.  Jennifer will check with Road Agent Glover in regard to town 

ROW. 

 

The board will need to schedule a mediation date with Mr. & Mrs. DeMayo and the town 

assessor for their abatement appeal per the BTLA. 

 

MARGO CONNORS asked that Road Agent Glover let the board know what should go in a 

future broadband contract about remediation after a storm. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of December 29, 2022, seconded by 

MR. ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

With no more business before the Board MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MS. CONNORS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:20 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday January 9, 2023, at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


